12th June 2020



Vauxhall Primary School Newsletter

Tel: 0207 735 4535 office@vauxhallprimary.ora.uk

www.vauxhallprimary.ora.uk

Summer Term Week 2



Thank you to parents and carers for your continued support with the wider re-opening of the school this week – we have seen a few more children start back with us for week 2! We are open to all children of critical workers, pupils that the guidance identifies as vulnerable (those with an EHCP or supported by social care), all pupils in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.

If your child is eligible and you would like them to return to Vauxhall, **you must** contact the school so that arrangements can be made to accommodate them and a suitable re-start date will be confirmed.

If you have not had contact with staff to agree a return date for your child, they will not be allowed to come in to school.

DO NOT

Enter the site if you have symptoms of COVID-19

Please be prompt for drop off and collection of pupils.

Please keep a safe distance between you and other families in line.

Breakfast Boxes

Vauxhall has partnered with the organisation **School Food Matters** to be able to supply breakfast boxes every two weeks to families who may be facing food insecurity at this time.



Boxes include:

- Weetabix
- Milk
- Fruit
- Wholemeal Bread
- Baked Beans

Please contact the school office by **Wednesday 17**th **June** if you would like to be included in the next delivery. All enquiries will be treated in confidence.

Deliveries will then be available to collect from school the following week – we will be in touch to give you a collection slot. Don't forget to bring a bag or shopping trolley!



Curriculum

The school anticipates that education will be a key part of the national agenda to address racism. The school expects to engage fully in the process of any national and local revisions to the curriculum and operations. We will be adding some assemblies to our home learning site.

Parents should expect to take a key role in the process along with pupils, governors and other stakeholders.



Home Learning

For those pupils who are doing their learning at home still, keep up the good work! We have had some lovely pictures sent in of all the activities that you have been doing. Don't forget to have a look at them on the website. If you need to get hold of your child's class teacher you can email them on:

- nursery@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- reception@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year1@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year2@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year3@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year4@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year5@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- year6@vauxhallprimary.org.uk
- senco@vauxhallprimary.org.uk

CHANGE IN SCHOOL TIMINGS!

Following our first two weeks back at school in our "new normal" we have reviewed our current provision and have decided to make the following changes to our start and finish times. These will be in place from **Monday 15th June 2020.**

Class	Start Time	Finish Time	Friday Finish Time
ALL Nursery	10.00am	2.00pm	12.00pm
Reception	10.00am	2.00pm	12.00pm
Year 1	9.30am	3.00pm	12.30pm
Year 6	9.00am	2.30pm	11.30am

Support in Lambeth

Below are some of the agencies that are able to support local residents at this time:

Connect Lambeth

If you are a vulnerable person, Connect Lambeth can help you with a food and medicines pickup service, plus food bank vouchers.

T 0333 360 3700 (Monday - Friday, 10am - 4pm)

mycommunity@ageuklambeth.org W connectlambeth.org

Lambeth Council Coronavirus Support

If you are a vulnerable person and need help with food, medicines, etc. visit the Lambeth Council Coronavirus Support webpage. Helpline 020 7926 2999. Daily, 8am - 8pm

Lambeth Mutual Aid

Local volunteer network.
Contact them to volunteer or receive help. Free resources available from website. T 0800 009 6504 W lambethmutualaid.co.uk